| Dearne Ward Alliance |  |  |  |
|----------------------|--|--|--|
| MEETING NOTES        |  |  |  |
|                      |  |  |  |
| Meeting Title:       | Dearne Ward Alliance                                   |  |  |
| Date & Time:         | 10 <sup>th</sup> may 2018                              |  |  |
| Location:            | Goldthorpe Library, Barnsley Road, Goldthorpe, S63 9NE |  |  |

| Attendees   | Apologies  |
|---|--|
| Cllr Gollick, Cllr Gardiner, Alan George, Tina Brook, Terry Walton, Marie Sinclair, Derek Bramham, Charlotte Williams, Wendy Cane, Alison Sykes & Fiona Tennyson (Safer Neighborhood Team, Tasking Officer) | Cllr Johnson, Cllr Noble, Donna<br>Gregory, Claire Milner, David Perry,<br>Vicky Cuming & Suzanne Storey |

|  | Action/<br>Decision | Action<br>lead |
|--|---------------------|----------------|
| Welcomes & introductions took place.   |                     |                |
| Update from Fiona Tennyson regarding the application from last month Road safety awareness application submitted - Concerns from the last meeting were around if they were a success in other areas that already have them, Fiona informed them that the Dearne would be the first to have them. Questions from the members regarding the placement of the signs and how secure they would be. Fiona gave an update of all the issues she was dealing with around the Dearne. The Ward Alliance had concerns on whether this would work. After a lengthy discussion the application was declined until the numbers were correct and the information they required was sufficient enough. Marie will email Fiona to ask for this information. |                     |                |
| The paperless system for the meeting was discussed as several members couldn't see the writing on the PowerPoint. Marie asked for those who preferred paper copies to print them off and bring them to the meeting, agendas, minutes and WA applications are always sent through the week before to enable members to print them.  |                     |                |
| 2. Minutes of last meeting & any matters arising   |                     |                |
| The Hanover Street clean up on the snicket was a great success with over 20 volunteers helping throughout the week and 16 members from the probation team. Thurnscoe Community Pride volunteers are actively cleaning the area every week to ensure that the wider community can see what hard work they are doing and join in.  |                     |                |

## 3. GDPR update

Marie read through the GDPR information and what it means to the community groups and individuals that are on mailing lists themselves. As Data Protection compliance is at the heart of everything we do at Barnsley Council and the Dearne Area Team, information addressed to the Ward Alliance members was around contact lists that are shared around everyone. Marie stated that when groups or individuals that have their own contact lists, they need to be able to show that everyone on the list understands what it is you're sending them and that they still want to receive the information and have positively opted in (this means that they have given you consent to keep their details on your list). Being able to prove you have positive opt-in and are managing it correctly is mandated under GDPR, so now is the time to go through those lists.

### 4. Finance update

Dearne North Working funds - £580.00 Dearne North Ward Alliance 2018/19 £9506.69

Dearne South Working Funds - £33.32 Dearne South Ward Alliance 2018/19 £11021.36

## 5. Summer fun for everyone

- 25th July Salvation Army Goldthorpe
- 1st August Houghton Road Community Centre
- 8th August Furlong Road Methodist Church Hall
- 15th August Goldthorpe Pentecostal Church, Market Street
- 21st August St Helens Church Hall, Thurnscoe
- 29th August Goldthorpe Parish Church Hall, Lockwood Road.

The Ward Alliance members were asked who could help as we need volunteers to assist with some of the activities (food, first aid, arts & crafts, games etc). Charlotte Williams agreed to help at Houghton Road; Wendy Cain agreed to help with the ones in Thurnscoe. Cllr Phillips agreed to help with the Houghton Road completing some youth provision consultation. Marie will send out an email asking for help individually once the themes have been agreed and what volunteering opportunities are required.

#### 6. Volunteer month

Marie asked everyone to give their group volunteer opportunities asap to collate a table of volunteering for all social media platforms.

#### 7. Group updates

## **Big Local Thurnscoe**

The dinosaur event on the 15<sup>th</sup> of April was cancelled due to adverse weather reorganized for Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> May, everyone welcome.

The houses on grange crescent open day was well turned out with good publicity, the houses will be valued and then put up for sale.

The raised beds on Houghton Road have been completed, the probation service has done a great job, and the hanging baskets are due to be installed within the next few months. A company has been paid to install and water them from spring to autumn when they will be removed; they have also agreed to water the planters around the high street too. Big Local are needing more volunteers to help with the day to day environmental work and also for the dinosaur day to help with moving the tables and chairs as some of their volunteers are on holiday. Alan George offered his services and car for the day.

#### Station house

Nothing to report, just all is going well and the children are enjoying the sunshine and outdoor areas.

## 8. Any Other business

None

# 9. Date and time of the next meeting

Thursday 12th June 2018